Claysburg-Kimmel School Board Minutes of April 4, 2018 Work Session

The Board met in work session at 7:24 pm on Wednesday, April 4, 2018, with the following present: Mona Eckley, Cathy Barnes, Craig Burket, Roger Knisely, Geri Mock, Mandi Daugherty, Heidi Kennedy, Rich Gergely, Shelly Beers, Brian Helsel, Steve Puskar, Matt Hall, Elizabeth Benjamin, Darren McLaurin, and Michelle Smithmyer.

Mr. Gergely acknowledged that the Board met in Executive Session, prior to the Work Session, to discuss personnel items.

The Work Session was held in the MakerSpace. Ms. Beers discussed her MakerSpace classes and equipment.

Mr. McLaurin provided a short presentation on the following:

Source 4 Teachers Navigate Prepared Safe Schools Training Project Lead the Way

Administration recommended Michelle Smithmyer to be reappointed as the District's representative to the Blair County Tax Collection Bureau; Darren McLaurin as the alternate.

Administration recommended no increase to Cafeteria prices for 2018-2019.

Administration recommended the renewal of the contract with Nutrition, Inc.

Patty Brumbaugh, Dale Hartman, Lorraina McMinn will be recommended as the Kindergarten Summer Camp staff; Dave Marko will be recommended as the Secondary Summer School teacher.

Administration discussed the proposal from Source 4 Teachers to provide Substitute Teachers for 2018-2019.

Administration discussed an increase in the daily rate for Substitute Teacher pay to \$90/day for the 2018-2019 school year.

The District received Notice to Retire letters from 2 additional teachers.

Rex Whetstone resigned from his position as Asst. Varsity Volleyball Coach and from his position as head Jr. High Volleyball Coach. Karen Dugan resigned from her position as Asst. Jr. High Volleyball Coach.

Mr. McLaurin explained a proposal to split the Cheerleading Activity into a Fall Activity and a Winter Activity.

The Board discussed the Softball Dugout project.

Shelly Beers resigned from her position as Yearbook Advisor.

Mr. McLaurin recommended Policy # 222 – Tobacco Usage be revised to include electronic cigarettes.

The Board discussed adding security to after school events.

The Board adjourned from the Work Session at 8:19 pm.

Immediately following the Work Session, the Administration discussed the Preliminary 2018-2019 General Fund Budget.

Michelle R.	Smithmyer	
Board Secre	tary	